
Now on this 22nd day of November, 2022, the Board of Commissioners, Sheridan County, Kansas met 
in regular session with Chairman Wes Bainter presiding.  Others present were Joe Bainter, Mike “Buck” 
Mader, County Attorney Joe Pratt and County Clerk Heather Bracht.  Guest was the Sheridan Sentinel. 
 
At 8:00 a.m.   Mader called the meeting to order. 
 
Those in attendance stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Joe Herskowitz, Road & Bridge Supervisor, came to the table.  Herskowitz advised the board they put 
millings down on 70S and then west for Southern Star.  There is a wooden bridge by Sheephead Ranch 
that had some patching done on it.  The bridge at 50W/90N had about a five square feet replaced due 
to damage.  A temporary fence has been put up at Bridge #56, known as the Popp bridge.  Work is to 
begin today.  There was discussion about the road at 110W and north as well as other roads.  Bids 
were opened for dump truck tires.  Town & County came in with a bid of $373/ea and Bainter Oil at 
$345/ea.  This is for 295/75/R22.5.  Mader made a motion to accept the low bid from Bainter Oil and 
purchase two tires.  Joe Bainter seconded.  Carried 3-0.  Herskowitz feels the new cell at the landfill 
will be ready to be used after the first of the year.  Once it is complete they will start working at the C & 
D pit.  The Agreement with Sporer for the work to be done on Bridge #56 was signed by the board.  
Mowing was discussed. 
 
Wes Bainter made a motion to approve the November 15, 2022 minutes as amended  Joe Bainter 
seconded.  Carried 3-0. 
 
The November 18, 2022 payroll was approved on a motion by Mader and seconded by Wes Bainter.  
Carried 3-0. 
 
Two Treasurer abatements for severed minerals were approved on a motion by Joe Bainter and second 
by Mader.  Carried 3-0. 
 
Birdie Reynolds was recognized.  Reynolds wanted to know about the hearing to vacate a portion of 
an alley on her property in Studley.  Reynolds was advised the hearing is set for December 13, 2022.  
Reynolds was going to go to the Treasurer’s office to discuss paying under protest. 
 
At 9:00 am, Wes Bainter opened the budget hearing for the 2022 Amended Budget for the hospital, 
library and Council on Aging.  There were no comments.  Wes Bainter closed the hearing.  Wes Bainter 
made a motion to approve the Amended 2022 budget for the hospital, library and Council on Aging.  
Mader seconded.  Carried 3-0.  The purpose of amending the budget was to allow the entities to receive 
all the tax dollars collected. 
 
The board approved the following payroll: 
 General  $   80,832.24   Road & Bridge  $   26,557.25 
 Noxious Weed $     1,746.18   Public Transp  $        992.25  
  
At 9:02 a.m. with no further business, Wes Bainter made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Joe Bainter.  
Carried 3-0.  The next regular meeting will be Tuesday, November 29, 2022 at 8:00 in the courthouse 
main floor foyer. 
 
 
 
 
Attest:_____________________________  _____________________________________ 
 County Clerk      Chairman 


